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15 March 2024 

Ms Abigail Boyd MLC 
Chair of the Committee 

CJ- The Secretary 
Portfolio Committee 3, Legislative Council, 

NSW Parliament House, 6 Macquarie Street, Sydney NSW 2000 

Submitted via email: portfoliocommittee3@parliament.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Chair and Committee Members, 

Aps Australian 
Psy�hological 
Society 

Level 11, 257 Collins Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
PO Box38 

Flinder5 Lane VIC 8009 

Inquiry into children and young people with disability in New South Wales educational settings 

The Australian Psychological Society (APS) appreciates the opportunity to contribute this submission to the New South 

Wales Government Inquiry into children and young people with disability in New South Wales educational settings. 

Education is a vital tool in equipping and supporting young people for success in life. By adequately addressing 

disparities in educational success and ensuring timely interventions for those students with additional learning needs, 
including those with a disability, the New South Wales Government can establish the necessary foundations for the 

lifelong wellbeing and success of every child and young person. 

Please find attached our comments and recommendations about the matters raised in a number of the inquiry Terms 
of Reference. We also recommend to the Committee our APS Psycholog_ists_in Schools.Position.Statement for further 
details about our call for more psychologists to be based in educational settings to coordinate and deliver learning, 

developmental and mental health and wellbeing supports to ensure that all children and young people, including 
those with disability, can thrive. 

About the APS 

The APS is the leading professional association for psychologists in Australia. We are dedicated to advancing the 
scientific discipline and ethical practice of psychology and work to realise the full human potential of individuals, 
organisations and their communities through the application of psychological science and knowledge. Our work is 

informed by a human rights approach and aligned with the United Nations' Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs)1. 
We advocate for a fair, inclusive and environmentally sustainable society, recognising the evidence that national and 

global prosperity now and in the future hinges on prioritising the health and wellbeing of people and the planet2
• 

If any further information is required from the APS, I would be happy to be contacted through the national office on 

Yours sincerely 

Dr Zena Burgess, FAPS FAICD 

Chief Executive Officer 

psychology.org.au @ The Australian Psychological Society limited 
ABN: 23 000 543 788 


















